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COUNCIL OF THE VILLAGE OF FORT LORAMIE
REGULAR SESSION
Held:  May 14, 2018
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The Council of the Village of Fort Loramie convened in regular session from 8:00 P.M. to 8:50 P.M. at 14 Elm St, Fort Loramie OH.  Mayor Randy Ahlers called the meeting to order with the following members and visitors present:

Mr. Randy Ahlers
Present
Mr. Tim Boerger
Present
Mr.Chad Wray
Present
Mr. Matt Hoying
Present


Mr. Ryan Simon
Absent
Mr. Tim Siegel
Present
Mr. Sam Grassbaugh
Present


EMPLOYEES:  Chief  Nathan Brown and Tony Schmitmeyer
VISITORS:  Nicholas Zircher
A motion was made by Matt Hoying, seconded by Chad Wray to excuse Ryan Simon from the meeting.   

Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Matt Hoying and seconded by Tim Siegel to accept the minutes of the April 9th meeting as presented.  To this motion all members present voted aye.  Motion carried.
Approval of Bills

A motion was made by Matt Hoying seconded by Sam Grassbaugh to authorize the clerk to pay bills as presented.  To this motion all members present voted aye.  Motion carried.

Acceptance of Pay Ins

A motion was made by Tim Boerger seconded by Chad Wray to accept the pay ins as presented.  To this motion all members present voted aye.  Motion carried.
Committee Reports

Finance: No meeting was held.  The total income tax receipt for April was $66,055.53.  This makes the total receipts for the year $529,589.89.  The total receipt for year are down $70,953.85 or 11.8% from this time last year.  Next Streets & Finance meeting is scheduled for May 30th at 7:00.   Detailed April utility billing report made available for council to review.  
Police & Safety:   Chief Brown is currently looking at a new camera system for the charger.  More info will follow once he has all the necessary information.   
Parks:  Ann Rethman is currently working on finalizing plans for the Pavilion.  They have established a committee for the Pavilion.   Buscher Electric will have lights up by June 10th.   There is a lot of happening at the park right now, etc. pouring concrete, hanging fence, and currently working on getting playground equipment ideas from several vendors.  Men’s softball league has played their first league game on May 10th.    

Streets & Sanitation: Lake County Sewer Company came and found several I&I issues.  We are waiting for their final report to see what all needs to be done.  Once we get the final report, we will prioritize the areas that are in most need of repair.  
Planning Commission:  N/R.  Choice One is completing the future planning of South side of town.   Once this plans are complete, a meeting will be held.   
OLD BUSINESS

Consider Ordinance 2018-1124.   An Ordinance setting special meeting pay for village officials (Second reading​).    

Currently the last ordinance states that elected village officials will only get paid for 20 meetings.  Ordinance 2018-1124 does not put a cap on the number of meetings they will get paid for.   A motion was made by Matt Hoying, seconded by Tim Boerger to accept Ordinance 2018-1124 (Second reading).    To the roll call vote:   Matt Hoying, aye, Sam Grassbaugh aye, Tim Siegel, aye, Chad Wray, aye. Tim Boerger, aye.   Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS
Discuss possible truck wash.   

The old Middendorf Stockyard building has been purchased and the new owners would like to wash stock trailers.  There are a couple of different options.  They can buy a big sprayer unit and can spray on farmer’s fields or he can tie into the Village’s sanitary sewer to dispose of the water.  The wash will produce approximately 3,000 to 5,000 gallons of water per week.  We are currently working with the county to see if this is something they are interested in doing.  We will table this issue for now until we hear back from the County.  

Discuss EPA Sanitary Survey
The EPA was here on April 26th to do survey of our water system and WTP.  This is done every 3 years.  They issued 3 violations.
1.   Not enforcing the Backflow Prevention Program.  This is to be done annually.

2. Not having a formal Valve Exercise Program.

3. Not sealing the old wells in the Youth Park.  We are currently getting quotes for getting these wells sealed.  

Administration Reports:
Tony reported that Zoning Board of Appeal approved a side yard setback variance of 6’ for MAK Properties at 120 Liberty Way to build a 2 unit condo.  He also had zoning permits for a new house on Woodland, and a shed on Oakwood.   

Final Comments:

Chad Wray mentioned that he had a resident voice concern about the water valves on Main St. not being flushed with the road and it looked like some of them were bent over.   Tony will look into this further.  He also asked about some additional promotion for the industrial park.  Tony will do this.  He also asked that the Village Website be updated regarding the Redskin Park.  Carolyn will look into getting this done.  He also questioned when Newport Sanitary would be hooked up.  There is no definite date at this time.   

Tim Siegel suggested that we buy a new Ohio flag for the Canal Park.  Tony will look into buying a new flag.  He also questioned if we had a noise ordinance and a mowing lawn ordinance.  Tony said we have an ordinance for both.  Tim stated he would inform the resident that questioned him.   

Matt Hoying asked when street lights on Louis Street would be completed.  Tony reported that we are waiting for DP&L to do hook-up.  He also questioned about getting sidewalks completed.  Tony reported that Ed Luthman will be working on them this week, weather permitting.  

Nicholas Zircher, owner of Heirloom Images,  had concerns regarding the back side of his property where the sidewalks and curbs were put in.  He stated that he was not informed that sidewalks and curbs would be put across the back side of his property Council stated that they will discuss options and get back with him regarding this.   

Executive Session

Motion was made by Matt Hoying, seconded by Chad Wray to go into Executive Session at 8:50 to discuss employee wages.  To the roll call vote:  Sam Grassbaugh, aye, Tim Boerger, aye, Tim Siegel, aye, Matt Hoying, aye., Chad Wray, aye.    Motion carried.  Those present in executive session was Sam Grassbaugh, Tim Boerger, Mayor Ahlers, Tim Siegel, Matt Hoying, Chad Wray, and Tony Schmitmeyer.       

Motion was made by Tim Siegel, seconded by Tim Siegel to leave executive session.  To the roll call vote:  Matt Hoying, aye, Sam Grassbaugh aye, Tim Siegel, aye, Tim Boerger, aye., Chad Wray, aye.  Motion carried.
A motion was made by Sam Grassbaugh, seconded by Tim Siegel to give Adam Schmiesing a raise of $.55 per hour pay raise effective the next pay period.  To the roll call vote:  Matt Hoying, aye, Sam Grassbaugh aye, Tim Siegel, aye, Tim Boerger, aye., Chad Wray, aye.  Motion carried.
As there was no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Chad Wray, seconded by Sam Grassbaugh.  To the roll call vote:   Matt Hoying, aye, Tim Siegel, aye, Tim Boerger, aye, Sam Grassbaugh, aye., Chad Wray, aye. Motion carried.  

The meeting was adjourned until June 11th, 2018 at 8:00 P.M. at 14 Elm St., Fort Loramie OH.

______________________________________

______________________________________

Mr. Randy Ahlers, Mayor




Clerk

All formal actions of the Village of Fort Loramie Council concerning and relating to the adoption of resolutions and/or motions passed at this meeting were adopted in a meeting open to the public, in compliance with the law, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio Revised Code.

